
Hi,
 
Have heard the issue of very dirty filters at the New 
Auburn School (straight west of the Superior Silica Sand 
Plant). It appears (via rumors) that the
service guy stopped into the local Sunshine Cafe and 
mentioned how filthy the school filters were. As the 
rumor goes the school called SSS and they said, "How do 
you know it is out sand?" (You just can not fix 
stupidity. But they have bought everyone off!)
 
I had talked to Katie Mettner about this incident (plus 
others) and she had heard that SSS was going to help the 
school out with better filters. The Mettners no longer 
have their children going to New Auburn School. They were 
pulled out this year and now go to the Barron School 
District.
 
As of 01/09/2013 while subbing in Cornell I talked to a 
teacher there who's wife teaches in New Auburn and 
mentioned this (in the lunchroom with many teachers 
present) that I had heard the school had some really 
dirty filters. This teacher acknowledged this and added 
further that SSS had given the New Auburn School District 
$10,000 for better filters.
 
Note/Opinion: Here is a school district that is being 
"bought off" and the safty of "all" and we can play on 
the "children" aspect and what a shame that nothing more 
has come out of it. An investigation "should" be 
conducted on this matter as the children will be the ones 
affected by the constent exposure during their lifetime 
at this school. We know that the filters are very telling 
on what else is getting through! Is it in fact a cover-
up?
 
In Other Observations: (1)The two sand plants in the 



swamp area seem to be idle. Have not noticed trucks going 
in and out these last two days. However lots of train 
cars have arrived. (2) Also the last two days if not 
longer I have noticed "sand tucks" traveling up Hwy 53 
past the New Auburn Exit and continuing further north. 
Today (01/10/13) I noticed the yellow semi's going north 
on Hwy 53 also continuing north on 53 past the New Auburn 
exit. (3) Leads me to believe that these sand plants "all 
work together." (4) The continued train blocking of 
highways/roadways continue as we heard from one person in 
New Auburn going to his appointment at St. Joseph's in 
Chippewa Falls. He and his wife recorded the date and 
time;and one wonders if anything will get done? 
Furthermore my wife had an appointment at the same 
hospital and mentioned this past incident and from what 
she told me "many at St. Joseph's" are well aware of this 
ongoing violation by the railroad in Chippewa Falls and 
yet government and it's agents fail to do anything to 
protect the citizens. (5) Train engine idling continues 
in New Auburn. Our renters are none to happy with this 
ongoing issue and see no releaf from it. Local government 
fails to address or even hear this problem. The marshal 
even turns a blind eye too it (as does Barron & Chippewa 
County Law Efforcement). Shame on those that should be 
protecting us!!
 
I give consent to share this information.
 
 
Lenny Shier
New Auburn


